
Scott-Morgan CUSD #2 ARP ARP-ESSER III Funds Use Plan 

• Scott-Morgan CUSD #2 has a remaining $28,187 from the ARP-ESSER III Grant that 

will need to be expended by September, 2024. Information on the grant application has 

been shared during the school board meetings dating back to 2021. A request for public 

input was posted on the district website on August 2021. The items written into the 2023-

2024 budget are similar items written into the budget over the prior two years. 

 

• Funds are being used and were used to address learning loss during the pandemic 

(summer school, after school tutoring and additional staff member).  

 

• No prevention strategies aligning with CDC guidance are addressed with these funds, 

other than the improvement of indoor air quality.  

 

• The interventionist will address lost instructional time with students (who would have 

lost instructional time during the pandemic)  

 

• Scott-Morgan CUSD #2 will use the final allocated funds as follows:  

 

1. $ 5,184-Stipend for afterschool tutoring during school year 2024  

2. $ 6,524-Stipend for summer school teachers during school year 2024  

3. $2,250-Benefits for the additional teacher for school year 2024  

4. $14,229 – to improve the indoor air quality of the classroom environment  


